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On 9th June 2009 the local first responder group started responding to life-threatening 999 calls in Brundall, Blofield, Lingwood and Blofield Heath. The first defibrillator was donated by Acle & Brundall Lions Club.   Since then many local firms and charities have given us their generous support.  We are very grateful.  This year on 9th June, we celebrate 10 years of local responding and some pretty amazing achievements!


First Responders are extraordinary members of the public who give up their time to save lives and reassure local people at a time of crisis. They are the people who volunteer their time to climb out of bed at 2 o’clock in the morning, or rush out in the middle of a meal to attend a cardiac arrest before the ambulance arrives.  


If you would like to become a First Responder in the Brundall Area, please contact me at (� HYPERLINK "mailto:brundallteam@gmail.com" �brundallteam@gmail.com� or 01603 713583).  I will then give you more information about training and requirements.  If First Responding isn’t for you, but you would like to help our Friends Group, I would also love to hear from you.


Christine Wheeler, Coordinator of Brundall Area CFRs














